
PO Box 314  

Rock Springs, WY 82901 

November 2023 edition 

Motto: Service is the standard of life & love is the motive of service 

Upcoming Events: 

December Board: 12/7 at 10:30 AM White Mountain Library small meeting room 

Literature: 11/14 at 1:00 PM Coal Train Coffee Depot 

General Meeting: 11/21 11:30 White Mountain Library, Potluck, Please bring any 

winter coats you would like to donate to Edna’s Sunday School Class for 

distribution to those in need.  

 

Busy Hands: 11/28, at 1:00 PM White Mountain Library small meeting room.  

     

Special Bulletin 

White Mountain Library has large plants to give away. If you want one you must 

contact them and pick up no later than this Saturday November 4th. The sooner 

the better as new carpet is going in and the Director wants the plants gone! 



 

Raffle tickets and fliers are available now from Marcia Volner. Please bring crafts 

and baked goods you are donating to the holiday house between 10 and 11:00 

518 Deer Creek on December 1.  
 

 
 

Birthdays   

11/02 Michelle Smith 

11/07 Portia Wahl 

11/13 Robin Faulkner-Harrison 

11/16 Marlene MacMillan 

11/17 Michele Long 

11/19 Debra Soule 

New Members:  

Please bring friends to meetings and encourage them to join. Let Sharon know if 

you are bringing extra people when she calls about the general meetings. 

Address change for Betty Jean Carter – 1970 Masters Drive, RS 82901 Cell phone 

only: 307-350-2185 

General Metting in October was held at Siam King with 26 people in attendance. 

Stephanie DuPape gave an informative talk on breast cancer.  

 



 

New member Karla Thibeault was initiated 

 

 

Fall Cleanup on Exit 107 

Thank you to all who helped! 

 

.  

Items to Collect: 

Aluminum cans for Red Desert Humane Society – Leslie Jo Gatti 

Pop tops for Ronald McDonald House – Leslie Jo Gatti 

Lap blankets, new underwear and socks for men and women, clothes must be new or dry 

cleaned, even clothes you normally wash due to concerns about bacteria and dust mites. Used 

books in good condition are also accepted – Jacki Allison 

Fronts of greeting cards with no writing, spent ink cartridges from printers -Maggie Choate 

Lap blankets and adult bibs for Sage View Care Center – Kimberly Kell 



Winter Coats for Edna Larsen – Her Sunday School Class is collecting. Children and Adult coats 

are welcome 

 

 

Christmas Cards for Military 

 

Our busy hands section signed over 900 Christmas cards for military! 

 

   

 

Tickets for King Size quilt still available. 

1 for $10 or 3 for $25 

This is a state fundraiser and will be raffled at the April State Convention in April. 

 



 

Important New Guidelines at General Meeting! 

In an effort to streamline our general meetings the board voted to have board 

minutes sent out for board approval on Monday following meeting. Board 

members have until Wednesday evening to submit any corrections. The Board 

minutes will be e-mailed or mailed to members to look at and read. The General 

meeting will no longer be a repeat of the board meeting so please read the 

minutes. We will still have a few things to discuss and vote on but this should 

significantly reduce the length of general meeting. Please check your mail and 

read the minutes from board. If anyone has something not discussed at board to 

add at general, please submit to Marcia Volner as early as possible before the 

general meeting. This is a trial so if changes need to be made the board will 

discuss. Please give 

 us feedback.  

                                                                                                



Learn More: 

National Website - gfwc.org 

State Website – gfwcwyoming.org 

Club Website – womensclubofsweetwatercounty.org 

Club Facebook – Women’s Club of Sweetwater County 

       


